Fﬁﬂ[’l tOCEAN BEARBH S L SC FAX NO. :43427837 May. B3 2PB4 @4:46PM P1
/‘

e

GOSFORD LADIES MIDWEEK TENNIS
GENERAL MONTHLY MEETING
22N APRIL 2004

THE MEETING WAS OPENED BY PRESIDENT CHRIS UZELAC AT 9.40AM
IN THE PRESENCE OF FOURTEEN MEMBERS.

Present.  Helen Newmark, Del Campbell, Marilyn Brooks, Margaret Cairns,
Kerri Porter, Pat Davis, Sylvia Ramsden, Dale Murpby, Diane Currie, Pat Butters,
Fay Boyd, Chris Uzelac, Liz Blake. Hal Moir (President Main Body) by invitation.
Chris introduced Hal to all the committee and thanked him for his attendance.

Apologies. Pat Healy, Joy Hughes.
AMENDMENTS AND BUSINESS ARISING FROM PREVIOUS MEETING.

The Laycock Theatre arrangements had to be changed. The new date being 6" May
for Noelene Brown’s “Wall Flowering” Cost $27.00

Hal Moir reported that our “Wet” and “Heat” rule had been discussed at their
Main Body Meeting, He had also contacted Tennis N.S,W, and they do not have a
rule relating to “Heat”. Committee decision to replay all matches stands.

Moved. Hclen Newmark. Seconded. Del Campbell.

QUTGOING AND INCOMING COFRRESPONDENCE.

OUTGOING, .

Six Please Explain letters sent to members who had not fulfilled their Umpiring
Duties during the Night Competition. Colleen Upsall, Raelene MecCormick, Kerri
Rule, Katrice Jenkins, Ingrid Price, and Melissa Reddle.

Suspension Waived Letter to Rhonda Mason re Anne Remouf

Letter of confirmation re addition of team member to Jenny George.

Letter of veceipt to Anne Bussey “House of Realty” for advertisement in Red Book.
Cheque for $250 and Congratulation letter to Mary Gordon.

Thank you letter to Rees Hughes for information re Function Room at Racecourse.
Sympathy Card to Ken and Jill Roberts.

Thinking of You card to Vivian and Liz Blake.

Letter to Main Body (to pass on to Grounds Committee) re state of Umpire Stands.
INCOMING.

Thank You Cards received from Maureen Saunders and Irene Varley.

A thank you from Mary Gordon for $250 contribution towards expenses.

Request from Vickie Lengkeek Division 2 “Sister Act™ for addition of Julie Roberts

to Team. Also from Denise Arnold “Close Encounters” for Dianne Stone to be
added. Both approved.
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Tuggerah Tennis Club fees were discussed at this point in relation to Tefmis NSW
not having received money from the club. The question of Insurance being the main
concern. Lis asked to request, (via the Newslettcr) any member who paid fees at
Tuggerah to contact Chris Uzelae or Hal Moir regarding this maiter. Diane Currie
advised that as Dianne Stone is currently playing from Tuggerah Club, and has now
been approved to join Close Encounter’s team she will pay her fees today at
Gosford.

Two letters of reply re inability to attend to Umpiring Duties for Night Competition.
One from Ingrid Price’s Employer stating Ingrid had work commitments on the
night in question. The other from Kerri Rule. Her reason being ill health. Both
reasons accepted. Fay received a phone call from Raelenc McCormick stating she
had sttended on the night in qucstion, and had signed the card. Fay apologised and
told Raelene she would advise committee. No reply as yet from the other three
mombers who received Please Explnain 1.efters.

Three lefters were received from the Main Body, with an apelogy for the delay in
written confirmation to two of our letters.

1. Heat and Wet Weather Rule. Hal had akready reported on this subject.

2. Re Umpire Stands. Inspection to take place, and we will be advised of the
decision in due course, Hal reported that he had spoken to Tennis NSW on the
subject of Umpire Stands, this is still to be clarified. As requested by our Committee
he will look into the price of new siands.

3. A third letter was an invitation to the Ladies Committee, and all members,
to attend a Meeting, at Vaughan Park, in the Blue Room on Wednesday 28" April at
7.00pm. This meeting is to have discussions with John Alexander regarding the
redevelopment of the bottom complex, and to hear the plans under consideration.
Hal Moir has an appointment with the Mayor, prior to the Gosford meeting.

Two lengthy letters received from Sharon Mitchell on behalf of “Just for Fun” in
relation to our decision re the “Extreme Heat” match. Sharon stated we were being
unfair in making ALL teams replay the match. Letter of reply to be sent to Sharon
stating our decision stands. A discussion for payment of Court Hire on the day in
question followed. As teams only payed for Balls on the day, Liz Blake moved that
the Committee pay Rod and Jenny Rosenfield for the court hire, which totalled
$264.00 including the reimbursement to Margaret Cairns who paid for court hire
due to a forfeit on that day. This was carried.

Pat Healy has checked, and all members playing in our Ladies Competition are
financial. Before leaving the meeting Hal advised that a second hand Ride on
Mower was being purchased. The cost being shared by Main Body and Red
Rosenficld. Also the old chairs in the Blue Room are to be replaced with 100 new
UV protected ones,

Sylvia Ramsden asked Hal to consider SHADE when planning the new complex.
Margaret Cairns asked that the back fences on the courts be looked at as many have
holes. Hal was thanked again for his attendance and input to our meeting, and
informed he was welcome anytime, :
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TREASURER'’S REPORT.

No. 1 Bank Account. Bank balance ag at 31/3/04 1,974 %R
No. 2 Bank Account. Bank balance as at 31/3/04 $1,612.83
Accounts to be paid. '

Office Works. (Liz Blake) $120.35

Rod and Jenny Rosenfield. (Court Hire) $264.00 Both approved for payment.
Transfer (Cheque for Mary Gordon) from No.l Account to No.2 Account.

Del reported that Office Works stated we were in arrears, but looking into the
matter found that our money had been debited to the Main Body Account.
Moved. Sylvia Ramsden. Seconded. Pat Davis.

Full Treasurer’s report attached.

COMPETITION SECRETARY’S REPORT.

Pat Butters reported that 7 ladics have not paid fees, but all who are playing in the
current competition are financial. Still has 14 foweD’s for trophies, Pat was asked
about Juniors filling in during School Holidays. It was suggested in future to find
out which Juniors would be available to fill in if required, and names given to
Competition Secretary. Marilyn Brooks to look into this matter.,

NIGHT COMPETITION SECRETARY’S REPORT.
Dale Murphy thanked Pat Butters for filling in during her absence, and thanked the
committee ladies who turned up to Umpire. Dates for the next Night Competition to

be look at during the next monthly meeting, and arrangements made for advertising
etc.

SOCIAL SECRETARY’S REPORT.

Kerrie Porter stated the Easter raffle was well received, and the total profit made
was $378.00 The winner being Raclene McCormick and Jenny Stanley second.
Kerry gave out books for the Mothers Day Raffle. 3 tickets for $2.00

First Prize $100.00 Beauty Voucher - Second Prize $80.00 Dinner voucher for
“Onda‘s” at Terrigal, formally “Jardines” This raffle to be drawn 5™ May. Kerri
asked for cheques for payment of the two prizes.

Moved Di Cuarrie, Seconded Marilyn Brooks.

As most members have been affected in one way or another by Cancer, Kerri
suggested we include the Ladies Tennis in the “World’s Biggest Breakfast” held
each year to raise money for cancer research. Kerri has kindly offered her home to
hold the morning tea on Thursday 27 May, and has asked if it could be mentioned
in the newsletter. Anyone who cannot attend may like to contribute by making a
donation of ¢akes etc,
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PUBLICITY OFFICER’S REPORT.

Liz Blake will advise members via the Newsletter of the change to Rule 4.3 in our
Rule Book. The Team who forfeit’s a match is responsible for the FULL Court Cost.
Members who paid fees to Tuggerah Tennis Club for last and/or this year to contact
Hal Moir or Chris Uzelae. '

Advise members to watch out for details of the “Worlds Biggest Breakfast”

GENERAL BUSINESS.

Wendy Daveron has again commented on the Sand on Court Five,

Sylvia Ramsden has made “No Smoking” signs for the tables in the Blue Room.

Pat Davis asked that a Thinking of you Card be sent to Margaret Yeoman gs her
husband is seriously ill.

Fay suggested that a Thinking of you Card alse be sent to Maureen Rowe’s husband
as he is recovering from a recent operation. Fay advised she has received the
apdated list of members addresses from Pat Healy.

After Operation Card to be sent to Barbara Staines.

Chris Uzelac will mention in the Newsletter, the ipvitation by the Main Body, to the
Moeeting next Wednesday Night regarding the redevelopment of the bottom
complex, Also asked for a thank you letter to be sent to the Main Body re Court 13,
Letter of reply to be sent to Shuron Mitchell.

THERE BEING NO FURTHER BUSINESS THE MEETING WAS CLOSED AT:
12.30pm

THE NEXT GENERAI MEETING TO BE HELD: THURSDAY 20™ MAY.

Ty Bogd.
Goaretary.
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GOSFORD LADIES MID-WEEK
NO.1 ACCOUNT
March,2004

Balance B/fwd as per February Cash Book $3008.38
March Cash Payments
18/3/04 C/N 232 Officeworks

2 x Toner $ 84,00
23/3/04 C/N233 - Mary Gordon

Donation - 250.00

29/3/04 C/N234 Coastwide Sports
P.Butters - T.shirts ~ 100.00
29/3/04 C/N235 Polar Products
100 neckties 600.00
$1034.00 $1974.38

March Cash Receipts .

23/3/04 House of Real Estate
(Advertising) $ 50.00
2 x Sox 10,00

$ 60.00 $2034.38

Statement Reconciliation
Balance as per statement 31/3/04 $2134.38
Less unpresented chq 234 100.00

Balance as per cash book $2034.38
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GOSFORD LADIES MID-WEEK
NO. 2 ACCOUNT
March,2004

Balance B/Fwd as per February Cash Book $1612.83

March Cash Payments

Nil

March Cash Receipts

Nit &
Statement Reconciliation

Balance as per statement 31/3/04 $1612.83

Balance as per Cash Book ’ $1612.83
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